
 

 

February 12, 2025 
 
Roger Young 
Executive Director 
Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission 
620 S. Meridian St. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399 
 
 
Dear Executive Director Young, 
 
On behalf of the Florida Wildlife Federation (Federation), I am writing to express our concerns regarding 
the potential announcement of a bear hunt in Florida and to propose a series of critical questions that 
should be thoroughly addressed before any such decision is made. Given the ecological significance of 
Florida’s black bear population and the importance of science-based wildlife management, a 
comprehensive assessment must be conducted to ensure transparency, long-term sustainability of 
Florida black bear populations, and public trust. The attached letters provide the Federation’s history in 
contributing thoughtful feedback from experts regarding bear management in Florida.  
 
To that end, we respectfully request that the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (FWC) 
consider addressing the following key questions before moving forward with a proposal for a bear hunt: 

   
1. Harvest Objective: What is the goal of a bear hunt?  
2. Population Assessment: What is the current estimated population of Florida black bears and 

estimated population growth rate? How and when will these data be published to inform 
harvest objectives? Will the harvest occur statewide or in specified bear management units? 

3. Harvest Model: Has a recent harvest model been completed? If not, will a harvest model be 
completed prior to a planned harvest? 

4. Limitations: What limitations exist that would prevent timely completion of a harvest model and 
population assessment? 

5. Regulatory Considerations: What measures would be in place to prevent exceeding the 
allowable take and negatively impacting populations? 

 
A scientifically rigorous and transparent approach to wildlife management is essential to maintaining 
public confidence in FWC’s policies. We urge FWC to provide clear, data-driven answers to these 
questions before any announcement regarding a bear hunt is made.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. We look forward to your response and to an open, informed 
discussion on this critical issue. 
 
Sincerely, 
Casey Darling Kniffin 

 



 

 

CC: 
FWC Commissioners 
Mike Orlando 
Matt Aresco 
Joe Guthrie 
Joe Travis 
 
Attachments: 
Bear Letter to Wiley and Yablonski.pdf 
2016 reflection bear hunt FWF.pdf 
 
 
























